

TO: CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER DATE: 2022 Sept 28

FROM: CHIEF HUMAN RESOURCES OFFICER

SUBJECT: JUL - SEP 2022 RETIREMENTS

**PURPOSE:** To inform Council of the following retirements from July to September

2022.

### **RECOMMENDATION:**

**1. THAT** this report be received for informational purposes.

#### REPORT

## 1.0 INTRODUCTION

This report recognizes the many years of loyal and dedicated service delivered by individual City of Burnaby employees who retired in the months of July to September 2022. During the past three months, we have had six retirements for a combined total of 163 years of service to the citizens of Burnaby. Following is a summary of each employee's career history with the City.

This report also includes details in those instances where a formal presentation has taken place, either at a special retirement function or in the Office of the Mayor. On behalf of Council and the citizens of Burnaby, the Mayor has sent each retiree a letter of appreciation for their valuable service and extending best wishes for their retirement years ahead.

#### **JULY RETIREMENTS**

## Mr. Stewart Colbourne

Stewart retired from employment with the City on July 31, 2022 after 34 years of service. He commenced employment with Burnaby on July 25, 1988 with the Fire Department. Since August 9, 2018, Stewart has held the position of Assistant Fire Chief.

To: Chief Administrative Officer
From: Chief Human Resources Officer
Re: Jul - Sep 2022 Retirements

2022 Oct 3......Page 2

# Mr. Zulfigar Rafiq

Zulfiqar retired from employment with the City on July 31, 2022 after 12 years of service. He commenced employment with Burnaby on November 2, 2010 with the Engineering Department as a Traffic Technician 2 and maintained that position until retirement.

### **AUGUST RETIREMENTS**

# Ms. Mary Ann Gray

Mary Ann retired from employment with the City on August 15, 2022 after 24 years of service. She commenced employment with Burnaby on August 20, 1976 with the Community Safety Department. Since February 13, 2012, Mary Ann has held the position of Telephone Operator Receptionist.

# Mr. Glenn Andrews

Glenn retired from employment with the City on August 31, 2022 after 34 years of service. He commenced employment with Burnaby on April 18, 1988 with the Planning Department. Since August 13, 1990, Glenn has held the position of Building Inspector 3.

# Mr. Rob Wilson

Rob retired from employment with the City on August 31, 2022 after 33 years of service. He commenced employment with Burnaby on June 13, 1989 with the Parks Department. Since February 2, 2009, Rob has held the position of Applications Support Analyst.

## SEPTEMBER RETIREMENTS

## Ms. Nazira Hudani

Nazira retired from employment with the City on September 30, 2022 after 26 years of service. She commenced employment with Burnaby on November 28, 1996 with the Finance Department as a Clerk Data Entry Operator and maintained that position until retirement.

Anita Bhandari

Into Landor

CHIEF HUMAN RESOURCES OFFICER